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Hamilton Township Board of Supervisor’s

Regular Meeting Minutes

Monday, June 3, 2013
CALL TO ORDER:  

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman, Stephanie A. Egger.  
Supervisors present were Stephanie A. Egger, Timothy D. Beard III and John C. O'Brien.  Also present were Solicitor, James Young, Attorney, from the firm of James, Smith, Dietterick and Connelly, LLP; Township Engineer, Jason Reichard, from C. S. Davidson, Inc., Road Master, Jay Livingston; Ron Balutis, ZO/BCO; and Secretary, Deborah Brogan.   
Stephanie A. Egger led the meeting in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.
Stephanie A. Egger asked if anyone was using a recording device to record this meeting.  

Melody Aspers, Hanover Evening Sun, and Judy Gemmill, Cross Keys Diner, stated that they were recording the meeting.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

Stephanie Egger asked John C. O'Brien if he had reviewed the minutes from the 5/6/2013 Supervisors Meeting.   Response was affirmative.  John C. O'Brien made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted.  Stephanie A. Egger second the motion.   Timothy D. Beard III abstained from vote as he was not at the May meeting.   Motion carried.  

OLD BUSINESS:
Cross Keys Diner/Hensco:  Stephanie A. Egger presented the test result reports from LABS, Inc. showing the BOD levels for the Cross Keys Diner/Hensco. It was noted that the two grab samples were high.  Judy Gemmill, Cross Keys Diner, thought they were only going to use the composites.  The Board did not remember stating this.  Judy Gemmill, Cross Keys Diner, stated that they have had large groups in, golfers and Hot Rod Clubs, this could account for the highs.  Judy stated that the 24 hour Composites are more accurate.  Timothy D. Beard III stated that the grabs show more of the irregularities.  John C. O'Brien stated that he feels the grabs are too high and wants to see them down next month.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to accept the reports as submitted.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.  

NEW BUSINESS:

1.  State Police: Stephanie A. Egger stated that no report was received.

2.  Liberty Fire Co. No. 11:  Cory Leese from Liberty Fire Co. was present.  Cory presented his reports for the month of May 2013.

3.  United Hook & Ladder Co. No. 33:  Kevin Moul read the reports for United Hook & Ladder for May 2013.  
Kevin Moul then addressed the Council of Governments (COG) Fire Study.  The study was completed by John Siena; with ideas on how to supply funds to the Fire Dept, outside of donations.  Kevin Moul stated that it has been determined that a ¼ mil dedicated fire tax was suggested for each township.  The tax would be based on the property values.  Kevin Moul will provide a detailed report of financial accountability from the Fire Dept.  Stephanie A. Egger asked if putting out a referendum to asked the residents to vote on a fire tax.  Kevin Moul stated that this had not been discussed.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that an adjustment in the township millage would be needed to meet the increase for a fire tax.  Timothy D. Beard III discussed the property vs. building comparison.  Adjusting the per capita tax was also discussed.  
4.  Hampton Fire Co. No. 10:   Stephanie A. Egger stated that no report was received and no representative was present.

5.  SPCA Collection:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we are still collecting items for the Adams County SPCA for the care of the animals at the shelter.  Their Wish List is on the sign-in table and posted on the bulletin board.  We received a thank you letter from the SPCA for the last delivery we sent over, the letter is posted on the bulletin board.  
6.  Stephanie A. Egger informed the residents that we are still collecting glossy paper magazines for the Ronald McDonald House.  Stephanie A. Egger gave instructions on where to drop off donations.
7. Stephanie Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve Resolution #2013-52 appointing Thomas J. Jones to the EBACC Board for the 2013 year.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve this appointment as submitted.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

8.  Stephanie Egger stated that action needs to be taken to adopt Resolution #2013-53  to approve the transfer of funds from the 94 Sewer Trust fund to the 94 Sewer Money Market Fund.  Amount of transfer is $100,000.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the transfer of these funds.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
9.  Stephanie Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve Resolution #2013-54 appointing Earl J. Kaiser to the Zoning Hearing Board for a three (3) year term.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve this appointment.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

10.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to accept Resolution #2013-12 from Reading Township.  The resolution states that Hamilton Township would serve as an alternate voting delegate for Reading Township to the Adams County Tax Collection Committee.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve this Resolution.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

11.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve joining the New Oxford Chamber of Commerce.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that the cost of membership is $60.00.  Timothy D. Beard III stated that this cost is lower than Hanover and Gettysburg Chambers.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to join the New Oxford Chamber.  John C. O'Brien second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote.
12.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we received a notice from Comcast of a change in the regular starter lineup; they are adding the Speed Channel to regular and HD.  The notice is posted on the bulletin board.
There was no further new business to be brought before the Board.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

 John Krichten of D. J. Homes, LLC was recognized.  John Krichten stated that he wants the Board of Supervisors to approve a reduction in the Bond amount as submitted on his spreadsheet prepared by Hanover Land Services.  Submitted was a “Security Estimate” showing a cost of $61,632.27.  John Krichten is asking for a reduction of this cost in the amount of $20,000.  John Krichten stated that he plans to have all of the necessary work completed by the end of the week.  Jason Reichard told John Krichten that he needs to submit a letter to the Board requesting this action.  The Board would then send Jason Reichard a request for review.  Jason Reichard would then make his recommendation to the Board at the next meeting.  John Krichten would then get the irrevocable letter of credit from his bank, for the reduced amount, if approved.  Attorney, James Young stated that he will provide boilerplate verbiage for the letter of credit.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that all outstanding invoices must be paid in full before approval.  John Krichten stated that a check was in the mail.  John Krichten then asked about purchasing sewer rights.  Stephanie A. Egger stated he could come to the township office to do this.  There was then discussion concerning the Rec fees; it was confirmed that these fees would be paid as permits are issued.  (Minutes from 1/3/2012)  
PLANNING COMMISSION RECOMMENDATIONS AND STATUS OF 

ACTIVE PLANS:    

Stephanie A. Egger stated that the Board has received a letter from the Planning Commission recommending (1) approval of Stanley Yates Sub Division Plan pending receipt of the Sewer Module approval from DEP.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we received a letter of approval from DEP on 5/30/2013.   (2) Planning Commission is also recommending that the Board waive the fees for (a) Sub-division Completeness Review ($100) and (b) the Sub-division Final Review Fee ($300) and (c) any fees created by our Township Engineer, Jason Reichard.  

1.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the Sub-division Plan as submitted.  John C. O'Brien second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote.
2.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve waiving the mentioned fees only.  The Yates’ will be responsible for any fees from the Tim Wargo, SEO; all court filing and recording fees; and any additional fees, including their Engineer.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

COMMITTEE & DEPARTMENT REPORTS:

1.  East Berlin Area Community Center (EBACC) An update and events schedule is posted on the bulletin board.   

2.  Abbottstown Paradise Joint Sewer Authority – John O'Brien stated that there’s not much to report.  The new bridge project on Route 30 is to start this year; no date has been set by PennDot.
3.  Parks and Recreation Board – Stephanie A. Egger stated that she received the Board minutes from Virginia Zickafoose.  The draft proposal for the DCNR grant was presented.  Members for the Study Committee were discussed.  Virginia Zickafoose will send list to office when available.
4.  Road Master’s Report – Jay Livingston, Road Master stated that they have done some sign replacements; stone overlay on some pipes; and road repair.  Jay Livingston gave an update on the upcoming road work.  Jay Livingston asked the Board for approval to rent a milling machine.  After discussion of availability and costs, Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the rental of the milling machine.  John C. O'Brien second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote.
Ann Harman asked Jay Livingston about the posting of signs when the road work is being done and starting.  Jay Livingston stated that signs will be posted and that letters did go out to all the residents where the work will be done.

5.  COG Report – Jay Livingston read from the minutes received for the 5/23/2013 meeting.  The COG Committee lists have been posted on the COG website.  Sharon Hamm is the webmaster and any changes should be reported to her.  There will be a Public Works BYOB Breakfast meeting on10/2/2013 with a presentation on “How to Deal with Difficult People.”  Larry Martick from Adams County Conservation District discussed Act 167 Stormwater Planning in the county.  
6.  East Berlin Joint Authority Report – John O'Brien stated that the Sewer Plant is running well.  They have received the grant and will start the water line installation at the Test property.
7.  Finance Committee Report – Annette Boyer stated that at the meeting on 5/28/2013 they went over the figures for the 1st quarter.  Everything was in order.  They also were in approval of the aforementioned funds transfer.
8.  East Berlin Library – Pat Campbell was not present – no report was available.
Solicitor’s Report – James Young, Attorney, presented his report to the Board.  Attorney, James Young stated that he has been working on municipal liens and agreements with those residents.  The Berwick mediation is scheduled for June 10th.  Route 94 Motors issue – M DJ Little has scheduled a hearing on the Township’s Civil Complaint for June 11th.  The property owner has filed an appeal from the Notices of Violation issued by the Zoning Officer in Feb. 2012.  They have reviewed the proposed Township Zoning Ordinance and have recommended to the Board that the Ordinance be returned to the Planning Commission on a State Ethics issue.  After discussion:  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to send the Ordinance back to Planning Commission to address the State Ethics issue.  John C. O'Brien second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote.

Engineer’s Report – Jason Reichard stated that he had nothing further to report.  

John C. O'Brien asked about the current issue with the property at Brough Road and Short Cut Road.  There is an issue with a drainage trench that was dug by the resident and the large rocks he has placed.  Jason Reichard stated that he is drafting a letter to the resident concerning the drainage trench.  The issue with the rocks is Ron Balutis’ responsibility.  Ron Balutis stated that he will have a letter to go out tomorrow.

Zoning Officer’s Report – Ron Balutis presented his report to the Board.  Ron Balutis asked the residents to remember to mow.  Ron Balutis said he is staying on top of the permits being submitted.  He also informed the Board that he went to a class concerning HO Permits.  Ann Harman asked for an update on David Lease.  Ron Balutis provided the information.
MOTION TO PAY THE BILLS:  
Stephanie A. Egger presented the Board with a listing of the May 2013 bills to be approved for:  General Fund, Route 94 Sewer, and Glabview Funds.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the bills as submitted.   John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
GOOD OF THE ORDER:
John:  Thanked everyone for coming.  

Tim:   Thanked everyone for coming and for coming out to vote.

Steph:  Stephanie A. Egger thanked everyone for coming.  Steph asked the residents to help the Township by reporting anyone damaging our signage.  These signs are expensive.  Also, please follow the rules when recycling.  Steph then listed the following meeting dates:
Next Parks & Recreation Committee Meeting – Tuesday, June 11th @ 7:00 pm

Next Planning Commission Meeting – Tuesday, June 18th @ 7:00 pm

Next Finance Committee Meeting – Monday, June 24th @ 6:30 pm
The Board of Supervisors Regular Meeting – Monday, July 1st @ 7:00 pm

Adjournment

Having nothing further to discuss, Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:30 pm.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Meeting adjourned.

Minutes taken and transcribed by:

____________________________________

Deborah A. Brogan

Secretary Hamilton Township 
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